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Family, Friend and Responsible    

          Party Newsletter
                 May 2015
Dear Strathmere Lodge resident’s family member/friend/responsible party:

Changes and Improvements– The cushions on the seats at the ends of RHA hallways have been recovered, and we will soon be adding call bells in these areas for additional resident safety and security. 

Kathy Eagleson, our hairdresser, expresses her most sincere appreciation to the Ladies Auxiliary for the new hairdressing chair that they purchased for the beauty salon to make it more comfortable and convenient for the residents when they are getting their hair done.
Activity Calendar - Don’t forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendars [available in each Resident Home Area [RHA] and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your family member. 

You are encouraged to join us at any time, especially for Home events such as: 

Gary Boyle Entertains on Tues, June 2nd at 2:00 pm
Music Memories Live with Steve Isaac on Fri, June 12th at 2:00 pm

Men’s Pizza Luncheon on Wed, June 17th at noon. Outdoors weather permitting.

Music and More with Bernie & Joyce Preece on Sat, June 20th at 1:30 pm

Homemade Rhubarb Pie Social on Tues, June 23rd at 2:00 pm

Strawberry Social with the Appin Busy Bees on Wed, June 24th at 7:00 pm

Canada Day Happy Hour with Ross Ward on Fri, June 26th at 2:00 pm.

LOOKING AHEAD- 

Gary Munn entertains on Fri, July 3rd at 6:30 pm
Annual Garden Party hosted by the Strathmere Lodge Ladies Auxiliary will be held on Wed, July 8th from 6:30-7:30 pm. Outdoors weather permitting.

Art - Don’t forget to check out our RESIDENT ART CORNER in the Rose Room. New art work is displayed every 3 months. Please have a look at all the wonderful paintings and drawings made by our talented residents.
Annual Survey- Once the results are reviewed and summarized we will provide an update in this newsletter.
Raw Food Costs – The price of raw food has increased almost 4% in the last year, [e.g. beef - 18%, pasta and pork - 10%] however the Ministry of Health and Long Term Care only provided us with a 1% increase in funding. According to OANHSS, food inflation has grown by 11.5 per cent over the last five years, but LTC funding for raw food has increased by only 6.7 per cent. In order to stay on budget we have therefore had to substitute, on an occasional basis, lower cost food items for more expensive ones. 
These and other issues related to meals and food are regularly discussed with our residents at our Residents Dining Committee meetings which precede our monthly Residents Council meetings.
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160 Shades of Grey- The average age of residents at Strathmere Lodge is 84, with a range of 40 to 102 years. 70% of our residents are female and the average length of stay for our residents is 2.34 years (not including our Short Stay program).
68% of our residents have identified themselves as Christian and their primary cultural affiliation is English followed by Dutch. There are 8 couples, a mother and daughter, and 2 sets of sisters living at the Lodge, and 4 of our residents are related to our employees.
Feeling unwell? -  Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory] and get your annual “flu-shot”.

While in the Home please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your resident, upon entering, and as you are leaving the RHA and the building. 
In the event of any outbreak here at the Lodge you are requested to restrict your visitation to only one individual in the Home in order to prevent cross infections.   
Lost and Found – Please advise nursing staff if any items are missing and we will look for them. All unmarked resident clothing is sent to the Laundry. Other non- engraved items [jewelry and the like] end up in our business office. If an item has been lost, please check at reception. 
Country Smells – As local farmers fertilize their fields in the vicinity of the Lodge in the spring, we find ourselves encountering various interesting, but not always pleasant, odours. 

Family & Friends Council- This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. The next meeting is at 7:00 p.m., Monday, June 8th in the Chapel. 
Join us before hand for a Wine and Cheese greet and meet at 6:45 p.m.
All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. 
No pre-registration is necessary. 
Please contact Marcy Welch at ext.226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca for more information. 
Minutes of the most recent meeting are posted on the new family information board in the Rose room near the Chapel and previous minutes are available for review at our reception desk.
The Family Council recently purchased 2 cakes for the Staff Appreciation event as a thanks to Strathmere Lodge employees for a job well done, and sent a letter of concern to the local paper regarding the lack of Ministry funding for adequate front- line staffing. 
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Resident and Family Admission information – is available at the reception desk.  Stop and ask the staff for any of the following information:

· Strathmere Lodge’s policy to promote zero tolerance of abuse and neglect of residents 

· Minimizing of Restraints policy 

· Explanation of a person’s duty to make mandatory reports to the Director and an explanation of whistle-blowing protections. 

· Strathmere Lodge’s procedure for making a complaint 
Internet- Just a reminder that all of our residents have access to the computer located in Sydenham Meadows. There is internet access and it is set up for SKYPE.
QIP- Strathmere Lodge recently posted its Quality Improvement Plan [narrative and work plan] for 2015/16 on the Health Quality Ontario website. A copy is posted on the community information board in the main lobby. 
The 4 selected improvement targets and initiatives approved by the QI Committee for this year are: to reduce resident falls; to reduce the use of restraints; to reduce the inappropriate use of antipsychotics; to reduce potentially avoidable emergency department visits.  

Let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future editions: torvidas@middlesex.ca , 519-245-2520 ext. 222.
Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends or direct them to our website http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care.
Electronic back copies of our newsletters can be found on our website. 
Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge, and are available for your review. 
[image: image5.jpg]


Find additional copies of this edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby. 
Adios Amigos!  – Having recently turned 65, I have determined, with my wife’s encouragement ( , that it is time to retire. 
I will be leaving my position, with bittersweet emotions, at the end of this June after almost 6 years at the helm of Strathmere Lodge. 

The County is in the process of finding a suitable replacement for me.

Tony Orvidas,    
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Info Board, RHA’s, website, County Council, staff, other stakeholders.t
